
 

 

   

Aug. 2……...Dept. Commander Reception..Patty Fries.. 

          Samaritan Hall..Milwaukie..2:00 pm 

Aug. 2……...Holgate Board Meeting..Holgate Center 

Aug. 15-16...SGL Youth Sessions..Victoria, BC 

Aug. 17-22...SGL Sessions..Victoria, BC 

Aug. 29-9/1..GE/GLEA..Campout..Jesse T. Jones Campground 

“Live in the sunshine, 

Swim the sea, 

Drink the wild air.” 

~Ralph Waldo Emerson 
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Brothers and Sisters,   

     As we move into the month of 

August I hope all are staying cool. 

Please be safe in your travels and 

talk to the people you meet about 

Odd Fellowship. Let them know of 

our past and what we do at present. I 

talk about this subject everywhere I 

go and people get interested and then they may ask you 

how they can be a part of such a Great Order. 

     I need to back up a bit and go to June and say Thank 

you to all of the members who took time out of their 

Sunday to attend my reception. We had a great turn out 

and lots of good food. A personal Thank You to Joan 

Compton for playing my favorite song "What 

a Wonderful World" by Louis Armstrong.  Thank you all 

who presented me with cards and gifts. I am so touched 

by all of you and your kindness. With your help we are 

building the youth groups to be financially strong. 

     Our delegation to Washington Grand Lodge sessions 

turned out great.  Attending was myself, Deputy Grand 

Master Sheryl Rohde, Grand Warden Jody Morris, PGM 

David Morris and Grand Secretary Patty Fries, along 

with Grand Marshal Lloyd Fries, PGM Nick Trevino and 

Jeanette Jarosz. Myself, Grand Secretary Patty Fries and 

Grand Marshal Lloyd Fries arrived two days early for the 

opening of the Theta Rho Sessions And I must say these 

girls know how to get things done.  I was so impressed 

with their speeches and how they all conduct themselves. 

I learned what they call me and I broke down laughing as 

I am referred to as the "The new guy" on the block. As 

they grow up they do see a new Grand Master every year 

so I'm happy to be called the new guy.  I also attended 

their Installation Ceremony and was fascinated with the 

number of offices of the Theta Rho. I was impressed 

with the new President as she gave a speech pertaining to 

wounded Veterans. I was teary eyed as she played a 

video about a Project formed in Texas training dogs to 

assist Veterans who have lost limbs and cannot function 

a normal life. These young ladies and girls are the next 

generation of our Fraternity and watching them grow up 

has been the exciting part. We must support the youth 

groups so they can grow for they are our future. 

     The Washington Sessions then started and I was im-

pressed with them and was glad to be able to attend and 

see for myself how they run their Grand Lodge. We do 

things a little different but the end goal is accomplished. 

I was touched with Grand Master Ron Hanson as he had 

many issues during his year and when confronted with 

them he did not back down but stepped up to make that 

difference.  As Grand Masters we must not forget how 

we got where we are but also must not forget the Obli-

gation we took as we became Grand Master and that is 

what I intend to uphold.  Thank you Grand Master Ron 

for allowing me to speak during your session.  I was so 

glad to win the 50/50 drawing and contribute it to your 

project ( "Camp Patriot" ). Not a day should go by with-

out us thanking God first and then our Armed forces and 

Law Enforcement persons for our freedom. These are 

the brave men and women who have my deepest thanks 

and respect. Without them our Liberties would not be. 

     I then had the honor of attending the UN send off 

dinner at the Holgate Center. Let us not forget that 46 

years ago in June the first delegation of young adults 

arrived in New York for this very same special trip and 

the goal still remains the same as I quote "The goal was 

to create a vision of hope for a better World".  And in 

knowing some of the Members who went on this trip 

many years ago I can say it has changed them in many 

ways. They learn how delegations from around the 

world work together for the betterment of all mankind. 

United we can and will Stand but divided we will surely  

fall.  The dinner was awesome and I would like to thank 

September and the dinner staff guided by Eric for mak-

ing the event what is has become.  Myself and the rest 

of us are truly blessed to be a part of this. 

     The Lodges I have visited so far are in great shape 

and I must thank the members for their hard work in 

staying so.  My next visit was to Coquille Lodge No. 53 

and there I toured the building and I must say it is well 

organized as all rooms were very clean and presentable. 

We had a wonderful meeting and afterwards a very good 

lunch along with lots of pies from the bakery that rents 

from them. One thing I remember was a vase of my fa-

vorite flowers (Dogwood) brought to the Lodge by the 

Secretary Kathy Creason.  Thank You Kathy for think-

ing of me and my flower. Thank You Coquille Lodge.  

My next Visit was to Heceta Lodge No. 111 and we had 

a great meeting and I had the Honor and Privilege of 

presenting Odd Fellow Ron Farmer with the Meritorious 

"Let's make the Difference" Medallion as requested by 

Sovereign Grand Lodge.         Continued on Page Fifteen….. 
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Sisters and Brothers, 

     This message is coming from 

the backseat of my Lexus, anyway 

that is what it seems like and my 

travels haven’t even started, but I 

have already been doing a lot of 

traveling for our Order.   

     Patty Fries, Grand Secretary, 

my hubby who is the Adjutant of the Pacific North 

West Department Council, and I traveled to Idaho City 

for the Idaho Odd Fellows 150th Anniversary.  They put 

on a great parade with Sovereign Grand Master Bob 

Smith and his wife, Janet, as Grand Marshals and they 

led the parade in a horse drawn carriage.   A marvelous 

prime rib and salmon dinner was served…we loved it. 

Their cook may transfer to Oregon with my blessings. 

People came from all over the Northwest to help in the 

celebration.  I even sold some of my pins.  The 105 de-

gree weather made the free bottles of water a welcome 

site.  I love going to Idaho, I was born in Lewiston, 

Idaho…just a few years ago...ha ha. 

     I traveled to Jesse Jones Park for the July 4th camp-

out along with Grand Master Ron Kunze, Deputy 

Grand Master Sheryl Rohde, Grand Secretary Patty 

Fries, Grand Conductor Mike Guerreiro, Grand Marshal 

Lloyd Fries, Vice President Patti Winklebleck, Grand 

Conductor Eugene Voyton and my hubby Dan.  We did 

a lot of work cooking and cleaning but we had a great 

time. There was great turn out for the breakfasts; we 

cleared over $800 for the park…Yeah!  The people that 

come to the park to camp are such great people.  We 

used over 55 dozen eggs and ran out.  Mike Guerreiro 

and Cindy Smith came to our rescue and donated some 

additional eggs.  A great big THANK YOU for helping 

at a time of great distress!    

     Just another reminder about the blue tops, if you 

would like one, or more, please let me know.  The cost 

of each top is $35.00 for those on hand.  I need to have 

them sold or returned by January 1.  The price will go 

up on any that I re-order. 

     I will start Visitations in September and I am so 

looking forward to visiting everyone.  If any Lodge or 

Area has not received a Visitation request letter 

from me concerning Visitations, please let me know, 

ASAP! 

A thought to remember…Life is not tied with a bow, 

but it is STILL a GIFT. 

 

In Friendship, Love and Truth 

Shirley 

503-522-9407             Happygolucky41@hotmail.com 
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Aug. 2……..Commander’s Reception..Milwaukie..Patty Fries 

Aug. 16-22...IARA/GMC/SGL Sessions..Victoria, BC 

Sept. 6……..McNary Area Meeting..Holly No. 139 host.. 

        Lexington Lodge Hall..9am registration..Conf. 

Sept. 8……..Seafoam No. 250..Not Confirmed 

Sept. 10……Purity No. 130..Lunch..Meeting to follow..Conf. 

Sept. 11……Salem No. 1..Dinner 6pm..Confirmed 

Sept. 13……Crater Lake Area Meeting..Prosperity No. 104 

        Host..9am registration..Not Confirmed 

Sept. 16……Sylvia No. 43..Dinner 5pm..@ The Apple  

        Peddler..Confirmed 

Sept. 17……Jewel No. 96..Not Confirmed 

Sept. 18……Carnation No. 157..lunch..Mtg to follow..Conf. 

Sept. 22……Sandy No. 193..Dinner 6pm..@Double Dragon 

        Chinese Restaurant..Confirmed 

Sept. 23……Hillsboro No. 54..Not Confirmed 

Sept. 27……Timber Area Meeting..Umpqua No. 173 Host.. 

         9am registration..Confirmed 

mailto:Happygolucky41@hotmail.com
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Greetings Matriarchs, 

     Thanks to all for attending the 

Douglas No. 14, Myrtle No. 38’s 

annual picnic, and 2nd annual LEA 

reception. 

     I hope to see you at the GE/

GLEA campout at Jesse Jones campground 8/29-9/1.  

     Have a great summer, stay cool and remember those 

unable to get out and do like they once did. 

 

In FLT & FHC, 

 Greetings Patriarchs, 

     I want to thank everyone who 

attended the reception for myself 

and Lady Susan, and for all the 

gifts and cards.  Thank you to 

Albany Lodge No. 4, Beulah Re-

bekah No. 35, Willamette No. 2 

and Canton Capitol No. 11 Ladies Auxiliary Patriarchs 

Militant.  A very special thank you to Master of Cere-

monies, Robert Lynn PGM, Mistress of Ceremonies 

Sharon Magden PP IARA, Escorts Bill Hawes Grand 

Marshal, Joyce Lynn PG Matriarch, Diane Hawes Musi-

cian, Robert Wilderson PGP, Robert Worthington Grand 

High Priest, Jack Pickett Grand Junior Warden, Lisa 

Corda Grand Color Bearer and all of the members of all 

the Units that worked on the lodge and kitchen. 

     I enjoyed attending the All Degree Day at Springfield 

No. 70.  We now have eleven members that can be En-

campment members (Just Ask).  Thank you Past Grand 

Master Nick Trevino for giving me a bus ride, very en-

joyable.  I also want to thank Springfield Lodge for the 

opportunity to take part in the degrees.  Remember Pa-

triarchs, we cannot ask them to join unless they are third 

degree members.  So we all need to help each lodge so 

that our Encampments can grow. 

     I had a very enjoyable day last month at Rocky Point 

Resort and I want to invite all members to take the time 

to visit this most beautiful part of Klamath County (I am 

from Klamath Falls).  If you have time stay a day or two 

and eat the good food at the restaurant. 

     It is still “Time  to Ask” someone to join our Order 

so that all of us can increase in membership.  Thank you 

all for doing so. 

 

In Faith, Hope and Charity, 

Allan Jackson, Grand Patriarch 

 

You are cordially invited to a 

Celebration of our 140th 

               Birthday                 On 

                              October 11th, 2014 

                                        2:00 P.M. to 4:00 P.M. 

                                       at the 

              Wimawhala Encampment 
            1233 Charnelton, Eugene, OR 
                                   Regrets Only: Vangy (541) 517-5195 

God made rainy days so gardeners could 

get the housework done. ~Author Unknown   

                                                    Weed it and reap 

             ~Unknowm 

     On June 19th Grand Master Ron Kunze made his 

official visit to Coquille Odd Fellow Lodge No. 53.  

He was accompanied by his Marshal Lloyd Fries.  

There was a ham luncheon served with salads and 

desserts.  The Grand Master toured the Odd Fellow 

building from top to bottom.   

     Following the Odd Fellow meeting the Grand 

Master and Marshal attended the Rebekah meeting. 
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Grand Lodge Secretary………………………..(503) 236-9300 

 Cell…………………………………..(503) 730-1045 

 E-mail ………….…..orgrandsecretary@comcast.net 

 Fax (only)…………………………... (503) 236-2629 

 Website………………….http://www.oregonioof.org 

Grand Master…………………..CascadeGutter@Earthlink.net 

              Phone………………………………...(503) 319-5159 

Rebekah Assembly Secretary………….Office (503) 477-4198 

 Home ………………………………..(541) 942-9341 

 E-mail……………………….lemahoule@yahoo.com 

Oregon Pacific Odd Fellow………...mkwalter23@comcast.net 

Jesse Jones Campground……………………...(541) 997-7546 

               E-mail…………………..oddfellowspark-j@live.com 

Rocky Point Resort……………………………(541) 356-2287 

 E-mail……………….rockypointresort@hotmail.com 

  

     August has appeared on the ho-

rizon with gusto and hot weather.  

Please have your lodge members 

remember to check on your mem-

bers that are not able to get around 

on their own.  They may need as-

sistance to keep their homes cool or grocery and medi-

cal appointment runs.  This is where our Order can 

shine taking care of our members. 

     Sovereign Grand Lodge meets this month so please 

keep your representatives in your thoughts.  Legislation 

being presented needs to have their full attention and 

thoughts before a vote is taken.  Their vote is for our 

entire jurisdiction because it affects all our lodges in 

Oregon.  Also keep our heads of the Order in your 

thoughts and prayers that safe journeys are enjoyed by 

all.  For those lodges that vacation during the summer 

September is right around the corner so start marking 

your calendars for your lodge meeting date. 

 

Fraternally 

Patty, Past Grand Master , Grand Secretary 

Hello to all of my Sisters and Brothers, 

     I hope everyone is enjoying the 

summer and having a good time with 

family and friends. I know that most 

lodges are vacationing over the sum-

mer so things are not very busy at this 

time. 

     I want to let you know that I will be on vacation with 

my family July 26th to August 10th. I will be camping, 

snorkeling and I might even get to learn to scuba dive this 

summer. I will be home August 11th and 12th then I am 

off to Victoria for SGL/IARA International Sessions Au-

gust 13th and should be home by the 24th. 

     Once again thank you for allowing me the opportunity 

to serve as your Secretary. I promise to do my very best 

and look forward to working with all of you. 

 

In Friendship, Love and Truth, 

Mary,  Rebekah Assembly Secretary 

Any mail that needs to reach the Assembly Secretary 

should be sent to:  

Mary Houle’ 

27997 Cottage Grove Lorane Road 

Cottage Grove, OR  97424 

Not the Grand Lodge Office 
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     Many years ago we held pancake breakfasts and 

they were very successful.  We decided to revive that 

tradition on June 7th, the Saturday of the Strawberry 

Festival.  Many members new and old alike, along with 

the help of family members started serving at 7:00 am.  

We served pancakes, scrambled eggs and sausage.  We 

learned many things from our first breakfast and hope 

to make it a successful tradition again. 

 

Rhoda Davis, PP 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Does anyone have a golf cart taking up space in  

your garage, hiding under a tarp in your drive-way  

or barn that you don’t want or need anymore? 

Rocky Point Resort  

would love to give it a new home 

If you have a golf cart you would like to donate to 

RPR Please contact Craig or Susan at the park 

Phone: 541-356-2287 

or email: rockypointresort@hotmail.com 

If you think you are too small to be effective,  

you have never been in bed with a mosquito.  
       ~Betty Reese 

     Roseburg Rebekah Lodge spent Saturday, July 12th 

selling T-Shirts for the Flatheads Car Club during Um-

pqua Graffiti Days Celebration.  It is our main fund-

raiser for the year.  

In FL&T, 

Colleen Suiter 

     Helen Bartow was recently honored for her 60-year 

membership in Three Rivers Rebekah Lodge No. 240 

with a lovely gift and a special poem written and read 

by her sister Jean Harris. 

Our CONGRATULATIONS to Helen! 

Lorraine Potter 

Pictured  left to right: Patti Malpica, 

Ellen Ridenour, Collen Suiter 

Pictured left to right: Jean Harris & Helen Bartow 



OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW AUGUST 2014  

7 

Eureka No 32, 19 SW Dorion, , Pendleton, OR 97801 Mailing Address PO Box 1234, 
Meets 1st & 3rd Tues at 7pm, except July & August. NG Gladys Biggerstaff, 26 SE 11th 
Street, Pendleton OR 97801. Ph 541-377-0068. Sec Vivian L Larsen, 802 NW Bailey 
Ave, Pendleton, OR  97801. Ph 541-276-4490.   6/17/13 

Chemeketa No 1, 1492 Brush College Road, NE, Salem, OR 97304, meets 2nd & 4th 
Thurs at 7:30 pm except July and August.  NG Shawn Sullivan, 5644 Salinas Ct. S, 
Salem, OR  97306. Ph 503-763-1763 email: smlsullivan@q.com.  Sec Trey Anderson, 
2150 Stonehedge Dr, NE, Keizer, OR 97303. Ph (503) 304-0034. email: sand-
trey@yahoo.com  Lodge Ph 503 363-6716.   5/2/13 

Columbia No 5, c/o IOOF Cemetery, 1100 West 18th St, The Dalles, OR 97058,  
meets 2nd & 4th Wednesday, 7:30 pm, Sec John Blades, c/o IOOF Cemetery 1100 West 
18th Street, The Dalles, OR  Ph 541-296-2739. Lodge Ph 541296-3114 

Samaritan No 2, 10282 SE Main Street, Milwaukie, OR 97222 ,  meets 2nd & 4th Wed 
at 7:00 pm NG Lloyd Fries, 9088 SE 42nd Ave, Milwaukie, OR  97222. Ph 503-357-
6419. Sec Pearlie Stewart, 10282 SE Main Street, Milwaukie, OR 97222. Ph 503-805-
6317 Lodge Ph 503-653-2920. Send mail to lodge address  7/15/13 

Oregon No 3, Pioneer Community Center, 615 5th Street, Oregon City, OR 97045, 
meets 2nd Wednesday at 7:00 pm, except July & August. NG Dwain Colton, PO Box 
2950, Clackamas, OR  97015.  Sec Dan Foy, 19351 Vincent Dr, Oregon City, OR  
97045. Ph 503-650-9081    12/12/13 

Albany No 4, 738 5th Avenue SE, Albany, OR 97321, meets 1st & 3rd Wed at 7:30 pm, 
each month. NG Bill Hawes, 32264 Tangent Drive, Tangent, OR  97389. Ph 541-926-
5970. Sec Joyce Lynn, 2618 Geary St SE, Albany, OR 97322-5507 Ph 541-928-7290 
email bojolynn@gmail.com    2/18/14 

Barnum No 7, 223 SW 2nd, Corvallis, OR 97333, meets 1st & 3rd Tues at 7 pm,  year 
round. NG William  (Bill) Koch, 720 NW 34th St, Corvallis, OR  97330. Ph 541-757-2910. 
Charmain@peak.org. Sec Marie Martin, 1234 NW Hillcrest Dr, Corvallis, OR  97330. Ph 
541-740-8018. martinmz468@gmail.com Send mail to Lodge Hall. Website: barnum-
lodge@gmail.com.     7/16/13 

Philetarian No 8, 715 SE Cass Avenue, Roseburg, OR 97470, meets 2nd  Thurs at 
2:00 pm except July & August. NG Colleen Suiter, PO Box 547, Winston, OR  97496. Ph 
541-679-9902.  Sec LaVon Thiems, 746 Elgarose Road, Roseburg, OR  97471. Ph 541-
677-0102.      3/31/2014 

Covenant No 12, 190 Smith Street, Harrisburg, OR, 1st Thursday, 7:00 pm except July 
& August. NG James McClure, 585 LaSalle Street, Harrisburg, OR  97446. Ph 541-913-
0089. email jhmcclure007@gmail.com. Sec Jaimi McClure,  PO Box 68, Harrisburg, OR  
97446. Ph 541-554-9047. email jaimi792000@yahoo.com.  4/10/14 

Jacksonville No 10, 175 Oregon Street, Jacsonville, OR 97530, meets 1st & 3rd 
Thursday at 8 pm Sec Sheryl Rohde, PO Box 883, Jacksonville, OR 97530 Ph 541-899-
7080  

Spencer Butte  No 9, 1233 Charnelton St, Eugene, OR 97401, meets 2nd & 4th Tues 
at 6:30 pm NG Ed Morris, 3130 U Street, Springfield, OR  97477. Ph 541-747-9892. Sec 
Robert Lydon, PO Box 1404, Veneta, OR  97487. Ph 541-520-9300. email 
bobl@bottemline.net     4/14/2014 

Douglas No 14, 5th & Pine Streets, Canyonville, OR 97417, 2nd & 4th Monday at 8 
pm Except July & August. Sec  Jack Picket, 371 Canyon Park Road, Canyonville, OR  
97417. Phone 541-944-9416.    11/11/13 

Myrtle Lodge No 38, 221 N Main Street, Myrtle Creek, OR 97457,meets 2nd & 4th 
Tuesday at 8pm. NG Larry Witt, 171 Dewey Lane, Myrtle Creek, OR  97457. Ph 541-378-
8697.  Sec Ronald W Witt, PO Box 1806, Myrtle Creek, OR  97457. Ph 541-643-4884. 
      12/2/13 

Lebanon Lodge No 47, 20 E Ash Street, Lebanon, OR 97355, meets 2nd & 4th Thurs-
day at 8pm NG Mat Hector, 312 E Oak St, Lebanon, OR 97355.  Ph 541-979-6869. Sec 
John Blades, 20 East Ash Street, Lebanon, OR  97355. Ph 541-990-3810. Send all mail 
to Lodge address. 

Farmers No 49, First & Main, Summerville, OR,  meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday at 8 pm. 
Except July & August.  Sec Lynn Haliday, 1514 “V” Ave, LaGrande, OR 97850 Ph 541-
963-2357. 

Montezuma Lodge No 50, 267 E Main, Hillsboro, OR 97123, meets 1st & 3rd Wednes-
day at 8pm except July & August.  mailing Address PO Box 278, Hillsboro, OR 97123. 
NG Steve Love, Phone 503-647-5105.email: steve.love2@gmail.com. Sec. Gary Hahn, 
PGM, PO Box  278, Hillsboro, OR  97123. Ph 503-997-0652. E-mail: gary@aracnet.com. 
      4/15/14 

Stayton No 64, 122 N 3rd Ave, Stayton, OR 97383, meets 1st & 3rd Thursday at 8 pm 
Except July & August. NG Sara Gonzalez Sec Cheryl Adams, PO Box 672, Stayton, OR  
97383. Ph 503-762-2223.  Lodge email oddfellows64@yahoo.com 

Coquille Lodge No 53, 13 E 1st, Coquille, OR 97423, Mailing Address PO Box 154, 
Coquille, OR 97423. Meets 1st Tuesday 7:00 pm, 3rd Tuesday at 1:00 pm except July & 
August. NG Joe Goad, PO Box 3473, Coos Bay, OR  97420. Phone 541-294-5242. Sec 
Kathy Creason, PO Box 154, Coquille, OR  97423. Phone 541-396-3665. 4/8/13 

Dierdorff Lodge No 54, 38952 S Main St, Scio, OR 97374, meets 4th Friday at 7:00 pm 
except July & August.  NG Tim Dehne, 136213 NW Fillmore Street, Corvallis, OR  97330 
Ph 541-829-9848. Sec Hundley J. Bergstad, 635 3rd Ave, SW # 505, Albany, OR  97321. 
Ph 541-760-4117.     11/11/13 

West Point Lodge No 62, 91119 N Willamette St, Coburg, OR 97408 PO Box 8543 
meets 1st & 3rd Monday at 6:30 pm NG  Wade Kivett, 32400 Herman Road, Coburg, OR  
97408 Ph 541-484-6866.  Sec George Cook, 2900 Coburg Road, Eugene, OR  97408. 
Ph 541-343-7013.     4/10/14 

Willow No 66, 239 North Main, Heppner, OR 97836, meets 2nd Wednesday at 7:00 pm 
Except June, July & August. NG Jim Kindle, PO Box 642, Heppner, OR  97836. Phone 
541-676-5040.  Sec Corey Sweeney, PO Box 991, Heppner, OR  97836 Ph 541-256-
0355 email: coreypsweeney@yahoo.com.   12/3/13 

Cottage Grove Lodge No 68, 319 E Main Street, Cottage Grove, OR 97424, Mailing 
Address PO Box 1213, Cottage Grove, OR 97424. meets 1st & 3rd Thursday at 7:30 pm. 
NG Catherine Johnson, PO Box 965, Cottage Grove, OR  97424. Ph 541-942-6947. 
Email: floatingbearus@Yahoo.com. Sec Joe Magner, 811 E Main Street Apt 205, Cot-
tage Grove, OR  97424. Ph 423-895-3398. email: Eugene-joe@yahoo.com  Send mail to 
PO Box 1213, Cottage Grove, OR  97424. Ph 541-942-6634.  4/18/13 

Springfield Lodge No 70, 342 Main Street, Springfield, OR 97477, meets 1st & 3rd 
Tuesday at 8pm.  NG Janice Compton, 86639 Lorane Highway, Eugene, OR  97405. Ph 
541-338-8205. Sec Teresa Gates, 822 S 71st Street. Springfield, OR  97478. Ph 541-915
-8422.      11/1/12 

Harney No 77, 348 N Broadway, Burns, OR 97720, meets 1st & 3rd Thursday at 8pm 
Sec Bruce Farster, 348 N Broadway, Burns, OR  97720.  Ph 541-573-6507. 

Golden Rule Lodge No 78, 101 SE "H" Street, Grants Pass, OR 97526, meets 2nd & 
4th Wednesday at 7pm except July & August. Encampment meets 1st Wednesday. NG 
Ken “KC” Carr, 1133 SW Bridge St, Grants Pass, OR  97526. Ph 541-660-7949. Sec 
Dennis Wilkerson, 101 SE “H” Street, Grants Pass, OR  97526. Ph 541-659-6085.. 
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Enterprise Lodge No 153, 105 NE 1st Street, Enterprise, OR, meets 1st & 3rd Monday 
at 8pm except July & August.  Sec Kim Phelps, 68788 Warnock Road, Lostine, OR 
97857. Ph 541-569-2310. 

Sheridan Lodge No 87, PO Box 393, Sheridan, OR 97378, meets 2nd & 4th Tuesday 
at 7pm except July and August. NG Joan Compton, 330 NE 27th Street, McMinnville, OR  
97128. Ph 503-472-3941. cell 971-241-0462. email joancompton27@comcast.net. Sec 
Roger Schaff, PO Box 393, Sheridan, OR 97378. Ph 971-237-2194.  5/6/14 

Tillamook Lodge No 94, 3130 Gienger Road, Tillamook, OR 97141, meets 1st & 3rd 
Thursday at 7pm except July & August. NG Bret Hurliman PO Box 44, Tillamook, OR 
97141. Ph 503-847-3695. email: BHurliman@yahoo.com Sec George Spink,  Ph 503-815
-8114. Lodge mail PO Box 44, Tillamook, OR 97141. Message ph 503-842-2321. E-mail: 
IOOF94@lycos.com 

Heceta Lodge No 111, 04906 S Jetty Road, Florence, OR 97439 (JTJ Campground), 
meets 1st Wednesday at 7:30 pm, except July & August. NG Craig Johnson, 04906 
South Jetty Rd., Florence, OR  97439. Ph 503-896-2001.  Sec Teresa Gates, 36990 Hills 
Creek Rd., Springfield, OR  97478. Ph 541-915-8422. Lodge mailing Address: PO Box 
1306, Florence, OR 97439.  email: Hecetalodge111@yahoo.com 11/1/12 

Villa Lodge No 124, 10282 SE Main Street, Milwaukie, OR, 97222 meets 2nd Thursday 
at 7pm social meeting 4th Thursday (date & time may vary)  except July and August. NG 
Lincoln Albrecht, 6822 SE 151st Ave, Portland, OR 97236 Ph 503-960-8250. Sec Shelly 
Ayers, 10282 SE Main Street, Milwaukie, OR  97222.  lodge email: an-
gel546@yahoo.com.  Facebook: Odd Fellows Villa 124  12/15/12 

Peninsula Lodge No 128, 4838  North Lombard, PO Box 83930, Portland, OR 97283-
0930, meets 2nd & 4th Tuesday at 8pm. NG David Scheer protem, PO Box 83930, 
Portland, OR  97283. Ph 503-290-4747. email david@akidoportland.com Sec Merrilea 
Manning, PO Box 83930, Portland, OR  97283. Ph 503-317-1704. mman-
ning.family@gmail.comSend mail to Lodge address. e-mail: peninsula.128@gmail.com 

      3/3/14 

Gold Hill Lodge No 129, 483 4th Avenue, PO Box 394, Gold Hill, OR 97525, meets 
2nd & 4th Tuesday at 7pm  NG Greg Walch, PO Box 619, Gold Hill, OR 97525. Sec Viola 
Reaves, PO Box 394, Gold Hill, OR  97525. Ph 541-855-7682. 

Gardiner Lodge No 132, 77249 Hwy 101, Gardiner, OR 97441, meets 2nd Tuesday & 
4th Saturday at 7:30 pm NG Shirley Wilson, 289 Westmont Drive, Reedsport, OR  97467 
Ph 541-271-2017. shirltbear3@frontier.com.  Sec  George R. Potter PGM, PO Box 135, 
Gardiner, 97441. Ph 541-271-2861. Send mail to: Gardiner Odd Fellow Lodge No. 132, 
PO Box 52, Gardiner, OR 97441     3/19/13 

Bandon Lodge No 133, Highway 42s & Ohio Street, Bandon, OR 97411, meets 2nd & 
4th Tuesday except July & August at 7pm NG Lucille Estabrook, 87501 Badge Rd, Ban-
don, OR 97411l Ph 541-347-2832. Sec Kim Burley, PO Box 978, Bandon, OR  97411. Ph 
541-404-3943.   send mail to lodge address PO Box 978, Bandon, OR  97411 

Klamath Lodge No 137, 2209 Gary Street, Klamath Falls, OR 97603, meets 2nd & 4th 
Tuesday at 7pm, except July & August. NG Neal Baldwin, 2209 Gary St, Klamath Falls 
Or 97603. Ph 541-883-6510. Sec Georgia Bollinger, 2209 Gary St, Klamath Falls, OR 
97603 Ph 541-884-3516. email: dgboll42@cvcwireless.net 

Mill City Lodge No 144, 158 SW Broadway, Mill City. OR, meets 2nd Wednesday at 
7pm for a business meeting with the second meeting a social meeting with a moveable 
date, except July & August. NG Virgil Trout, Mill City, OR 97360. Ph 503-897-3116. Sec 
Roxanne Emerson, 129 Louisa Street, Gates, OR  97346. 

Lexington Lodge No 168, Lexington Or,  meets 1st & 3rd Thurs at 8pm except July & 
August. Sec Lyle Peck, 64040 N Lombard Street, Portland, OR 97203. Ph 541-676-9888. 

Woodlawn Lodge No 171, 3102 SE Holgate Blvd,  Portland, OR 97202, meets 2nd & 
4th Thursday at 11am except July & August. NG Gordon Corda, 3102 SE Holgate Blvd, 
Box 131, Portland, OR  97202.  Ph 541-991-9589. Sec Lisa Corda, 3102 SE Holgate 
Blvd, Box 131, Portland, OR  97202. Ph 541-991-9589. lisacorda61@yahoo.com 
      1/9/14 

Estacada Lodge No 175, 267 SW 2nd Avenue, Estacada, OR 97023, meets 1st & 3rd 
Wednesday at 7pm except July & August. NG Larry Hare, 34663 SE Noodle Rd, Eagle 
Creek, OR 97022. Ph 503-637-3487. Sec Dan Tooke, 31591 SE Chin St, Boring, OR 
97009 Ph 503-708-4464.    7/21/14 

Kemp Lodge No 181, 3051 Odell Hwy, Odell, OR  97044,   1st & 3rd Tuesday at 1:00 
pm. NG Marilyn Kaufman, 702 Garrison Street, The Dalles, OR  97058. Phone 541-296-
6996. Sec Gloria Arnold, 1125 A 8th Street, Hood River, OR  97031. Phone 541-387-
2025.      12/5/13 

Mt Scott/Star Lodge No 188, 10282 SE Main, Milwaukie, OR 97222, meets 1st & 3rd 
Wednesday at 1:30 pm. NG Robert Worthington, 2267 SE 38th Ave. Portland, OR  
97214. Ph 503-789-4774. email: thirtyeight9744@comcast.net. Sec Robert V. Long, 
10282 SE Main St, Milwaukie, OR  97222. Ph 503-320-7846.  email: jlongb4@aol.com.  
Send mail to lodge address    11/12/13 

Central Point Lodge No 193, 1130 Hazel Street, Central Point, OR 97502, meets 2nd 
& 4th Monday at 8pm NG Dave Carter, 2896 Margaret Way, Central Point, OR  97502. 
Sec Craig Horton, PO Box 3751, Central Point, OR  97502. Ph 541-772-4180. 
      6/3/2014 

Mt Jefferson Lodge No 196, 16 SW "D" Street, Madras, OR 97741, meets 2nd and 4th 
Tuesday at 7:00 pm. NG Beverly Sexton.  Sec E.V. Smith, 16 SE “D” Street, Madras, OR  
97741. Ph 541-546-4444. (Send mail to Lodge Hall.) Lodge email: culver-
granny33@gmail.com     11/12/13 

Freewater Lodge No 202, 209 N Main Street, Milton-Freewater, OR 97862, meets 2nd 
& 4th Thursday at 7:30 pm Sec Theresa H Weaver, 209 N Main, Milton Freewater, OR 
97862. Ph 541-861-9599. Send mail to lodge address. 

Normal Lodge No 204, 225 E Main Street, Monmouth, OR 97361, meets 2nd & 4th 
Monday at 5:30 pm Recess July & August. NG Mark Landau, 764 W. Warren Street, 
Monmouth, OR 97361. Ph 503-838-1971. Sec Ken Steele, 286 SW Bell Dr, Dallas, OR 
97338  Ph 503-623-5710.    10/22/13 

Bend Lodge No 218, 1503 NE 4th Street, VFW Post, Meets 2nd & 4th Monday at 5:30 
pm except July & August. NG Larry Sanderson, 21070 Gardenia Ave, Bend, OR  97702. 
Ph 541-389-8016. Sec Russell C Chase, 1834 NW 2nd St, Bend, OR 97701 Ph 541-382-
5376. email: chaseruss@bendbroadband.com   12/9/13 

Ocean Lodge No 254, 1350 SE Oar, meets 2nd & 4th Monday, 7pm except July & 
August. Sec Kenneth Hunt, PO Box 1223, Lincoln City, OR  97367. 11/12/13 

Salem Rebekah Lodge No 1, 1492 Brush College Road, NW, Salem, OR 97304, 
meets every 2nd & 4th Thursday at 7:30 pm except July & August. NG Jackie Anderson, 
2150 Stone Hedge NE, Keizer, OR  97303. Ph 503-304-0034. email: jackieed-
na1@yahoo.com.  Sec Gretta Underwood, 3295 Felina Ave NE, Apt D, Salem, OR 
97301-2197. Ph 503-589-4182. email: GGrumpy4u@hotmail.com 5/2/13 

Ruth Rebekah Lodge No 4, 175 S. Oregon Street, Jacksonville, OR 97530, Mailing 
address PO Box 262, Jacksonville, OR 97530, meets 1st & 3rd Tuesday at 7pm except 
July & August. NG Ileane Davis, 2606 Delta Waters Rd, Medford, OR 97504. Ph 541-776
-3369. Sec Sheryl Rohde, 120 Twin Echo Way, Jacksonville, OR 97530. Ph 541-899-
7080. 

Pauline Rebekah Lodge No 13, 19 SW Dorian Avenue, Pendleton, OR 97801. Mailing 
address PO Box 52, Pendleton, OR 97801. Meets 1st & 3rd Thursday at 2pm, except 
July & August. NG Marguerite Maznaritz, 811 SE Court Ave, Pendleton, OR 97801 Ph 
541-276-7631. email: penrecord@ucl,net. Sec Gladys Biggerstaff, 811 SE Court Ave, 
Pendleton, OR 97801. Ph 541-377-0068.    10/1/13 

Mamie Rebekah Lodge No 20, Corner 1st & Central, Coquille, Oregon 97423, meets 
1st Tuesday at 8:00 pm & 3rd Tuesday 2:00 pm,  except July & August. NG Hester 
Solseng, 1223 N Knott, Coquille, OR  97423.  Ph 541-396-4502 Sec Kathleen Creason, 
94023 Covey Lane, Coquille, OR 97423. Ph 541-396-3665.  6/17/13 

“Be well, do good work, and keep in touch.” 
~ Garrison Keillor 

Beulah Rebekah Lodge No 35, 738 East 5th Avenue SE, Albany, OR 97322, meets 
1st & 3rd Thursdays at 7:30 pm except July & August. NG Sheryl Phillips, 322 Scravel 
Hill Road, Albany, OR  97322. Ph 541-928-8161. Sherylmphillips@yahoo.com. Sec 
Gretta Underwood, 3295 Felina Ave NE, Apt D, Salem. OR  97301-2197. Ph 503-589-
4182. Email: GGrumpy4u@hotmail.com   7/18/13 
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Roseburg Rebekah Lodge No 41, 715  Cass Ave, Roseburg, OR 97470, meets 2nd & 
4th Tuesday at 6:30 pm except in July & August. NG Sharon Krause, 1575 NW Beacon, 
Roseburg, OR  97470. Ph 541-672-7769.  Sec Colleen Suiter, PO Box 547, Winston, OR  
97496 Ph 541-679-9902 Email: colleen_suiter@yahoo.com  4/7/14 

Sylvia Rebekah Lodge No 43, 348 N Broadway, Burns, OR 97720, meets 1st & 3rd 
Tuesday at 6:30 pm except July & August. NG Jacquelyn Caizza, 506 E Jefferson, 
Burns, OR  97220 Ph 541-573-2218 . sjcaizza@centurytel.net.  Sec Diane Denstedt, 348 
N Broadway, Burns, OR  97720 Ph 541-589-0015. E-mail: mdiane@centurytel.net 

Pearl Rebekah Lodge No 47, 20 E Ash St, Lebanon, OR 97355, meets 2nd & 4th 
Tuesday at 7:30 pm except July & August. NG Marian Pennington, 37229 Gore Drive, 
Lebanon, OR  97355. Ph 541-258-2539. Sec Vickie Beaver, 264 E Ash St., Lebanon, OR  
97355. email: dvbeav@proaxis.  Lodge ph 541-259-2373.  6/27/13 

Etna Rebekah Lodge No 49, 6th & "H" St, Grants Pass, OR 97526, meets 2nd & 4th 
Monday at 7:00 pm except July & August. NG Lloyd Stiewig, 101 SE "H" Street, Grants 
Pass, OR 97526. Ph 541-476-9064, Cell 541-761-4510. Sec Lloyd Stiewig, PO Box 553, 
Merlin, OR  97532, Ph 541-476-9064 

Unity Rebekah Lodge No 51, 4th & Hayes, Bay City, OR 97107, meets Wednesday at 
1:00 pm except January & February. NG Marjorie Porter, 22655 E Beaver Creek Road, 
Cloverdale, OR  97112. Ph 503-398-5321. Sec Bonnie Ketcham, 8780 9th St, Bay City, 
OR 97107. Ph 503-377-2192. Lodge email emgero@embarqmail.com 7/30/12 

Hillsboro Rebekah Lodge No 54, 267 E Main, Hillsboro, OR 97123, meets 2nd & 4th 
Tuesday at 7:30 pmpm except July & August. NG Lalani Radford, PO Box 87, Banks, OR  
97106. Ph 503-359-5080.  Sec Linda Dorland, 27835 NW Dorland Rd, North Plains, OR 
97133. Ph 503-647-2723.      7/21/14 

Eugene Rebekah Lodge No 55, 1133 Charnelton Street, Eugene, OR, 97401 meets 
1st & 3rd Wednesday at 7:00 pm Except July & August. NG Cassatina Barnes, 635 
Gilbert St, Eugene, OR  97402 Ph 541-688-1343.  Sec Terri White, 2159 Valhalla, 
Eugene, OR  97401.  Ph 541-513-2874. 

Marietta Rebekah Lodge No 72, 4834 North Lombard, Portland, OR 97203, meets 1st 
& 3rd Wednesday at 7pm except July & August. NG Claus Scheer, 12601 SE River Rd, 
#121. Milwaukie, OR 97222. Ph 503-344-6087 cnjscheer@yahoo.com. Sec Eugene 
Voyton.   Send mail to lodge address     10/29/13 

Social Rebekah Lodge No 73, 148 N 13th , Philomath, OR 97370, meets 2nd & 4th 
Wednesday at 7:30 pm, except July & August. NG Ginny Tallman, 1924 College Street, 
Philomath, OR  97370. Ph 541-929-2349.  Sec. Colene Lamberty, 31773 Fern Rd, Philo-
math, OR  97370. Ph 541-929-5318. Lodge ph 541-929-2420. email: lcllacy@msn.com 
      6/17/13 

Vespertine Rebekah Lodge No 74, 110 E 3rd Street, Yamhill, OR 97148, meets 1st & 
3rd Thursday at 7pm except July &August. NG Tammy Griffin, 5649 SW Old Hwy 47, 
Gaston, OR  97119. Ph 503-351-0821. Sec Joan V Compton, 330 NE 27th, McMinnville, 
OR 97128. Ph 503-472-3941. cell 971-241-0462. email joancompton27@comcast.net 
      5/6/14 

Leone Rebekah Lodge No 84, 38952 S Main Street, Scio, OR 97374, meets 1st Thurs-
day at 7pm except July & August. NG Margy Rebmann, PO Box 258, Scio, OR 97374. 
Ph 503-394-3807. email: scten@smt-net.com Sec Rebecca Zelenka-Emis, PO Box 705, 
Scio, OR  97374. Ph 503-394-4158   Lodge email: scten@smt-net.com 

Jewel Rebekah Lodge No 96, 309 Main Street, Summerville, OR 97876, meets 1st & 
3rd Wednesday at 8pm except July & August. NG Diana Campbell, 61954 Behrens 
Lane, Summerville, OR  97876.  Ph 541-534-9495. Sec Betty Smith, 10402 Emily Drive, 
Island City, OR  97850 PH 541-663-0436   7/15/13 

Prosperity Rebekah Lodge No 104, 2209 Gary Street, Klamath Falls, OR 97603, 
meets 2nd & 4th Monday at 7pm except July & August. NG Susan Alexander, 2540 
Gettle St, Klamath Falls, OR 97603. Sec Linda Breeden, 2209 Gary  St, Klamath Falls, 
OR 97603. Ph 541-591-0700.  

Shamrock Rebekah Lodge No 113, 10282 SE Main Street, Milwaukie, OR 97222, 
meets 1st & 3rd Monday at 1:00 pm except July & August. NG Frances Seal, 18235 S 
Grasle Road, Oregon City, OR  97045. Ph 503-631-8048. Sec Janice Straub, 15369 SE 
Sunrise Court, Milwaukie, OR 97267. Ph 503-656-0830.   3/10/2014 

Purity Rebekah Lodge No 130, Halsey, OR 97348, (meets in members' homes), meets 
2nd & 4th Wednesday at 1:30 pm except July & August. NG Gracie Halsey, 25144 Pow-
erline Road, Halsey, OR  97348.   Sec Rosalie Koontz, 31511 Oak Plain Dr, Halsey, OR 
97348. Ph 541-369-2377.    4/14/14 

Someone remembers, someone cares; Your name is whispered in someone’s prayers  ~ Unknown 

Oak Rebekah Lodge No 159, Molalla Grange Hall, 127 Grange Street, Molalla, OR 
97038, meets 2nd Tuesday at 1pm, 4th Tuesday, social, flexible, call. except July & 
August. NG Edna Oster, 11151 S Wildcat Rd, Molalla, OR 97038. Ph 503-829-2804. Sec 
Roberta Daniels, 30800 S Dryland Rd., Canby, OR 97013. Ph 503-651-2356. 

Holly Rebekah Lodge No 139, "C" Street, Lexington, OR 97839, meets 1st & 3rd 
Thursday at 7:30 pm except July & August. NG Edie Papineau, PO Box 505, Lexington, 
OR  97839. Ph 541-989-8115. Sec Marlene Gray, 65308 Rhea Creek Rd, Lone, OR 
97843. Ph 541-422-7223. 

Centennial Rebekah Lodge No 147, 267 SW 2nd & Wade Street, Estacada, OR 
97023. Mailing address PO Box 635, Estacada, OR 97023. Meets 2nd Wednesday at 
1:00 pm except December & January. NG Leona Campanella, PO Box 234, Estacada, 
OR 97023. Sec Helen Swails, PO Box 37, Sandy, OR  97055. Ph 503-668-4068 
      8/27/13 

Hazel Rebekah Lodge No 156, Odell, OR 97044, meets 1st & 3rd Tuesday at 2pm NG 
Emily Phillips, PO Box 4, Odell, OR  97044. Phone 541-354-1210.  Sec Gloria Arnold, 
1125 A 8th St., Hood River, OR  97031 Ph 541-354-1457  12/5/13 

Carnation Rebekah Lodge No 157, 704 Hwy  82, Wallowa, OR, 97885  meets 1st & 
3rd Thursday at 1:30 pm.  NG  Leslie Henderson, 1001 W Bear Creek Road, Wallowa, 
OR  97885. Ph 541-886-3138.  Sec Amy Lou Werst, 74822 Lower Diamond Lane, Wal-
lowa, OR 97885 Ph 541-886-8425. email: bratwurst@my180.net 

Ethel Rebekah Lodge No 162, 143 SW Monroe, Sheridan, OR 97378, meets 1st & 3rd 
Tuesday at 7:30 pm except July & August. NG Darlene Yoder, 138 E Main Street #6, 
Sheridan, OR  97378. Ph 503-437-6173. Sec Amanda Erickson, 1210 SW Goucher St, 
McMinnville, OR  97128. Ph 503-434-1516.     1/23/14  

Mt. Pitt Rebekah Lodge No 167, 1130 Hazel Street, Central Point, OR 97502, meets 
1st & 3rd Wednesday at 7pm except July & August. NG Jean R. Frick, 2492 Taylor 
Road, Central Point, OR 97502 Ph 541-664-2471. Sec Martha Wright, PO Box 3804, 
Central Point, OR  97502. Ph 503-326-9960.  email: MtPittRebekah167@aol.com 
      3/25/13 

Rose City Rebekah Lodge No 170, 3102 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland, OR 97202, 
meets 2nd & 4th Thursday at 1pm except July & August. N.G. Gordon Corda, Ph 541-
991-9590.  Sec Lisa Corda, 3102 SE Holgate Blvd, Box 131, Portland, OR  97202. Ph 
541-991-9589. lisacorda61@yahoo.com .  1/9/14 

Elkton-Umpqua Rebekah Lodge No 173, 247 1st Street, Masonic Hall, Elkton, OR 
97436, meets 1st & 3rd Tuesday at 2:00 pm except July & August. NG Peggy Ramer, 
PO Box 601, Drain, OR  97435. Ph 541-836-2459. Sec Juanita Higgins, 23620 State 
Highway 38, Elkton, OR  97436. Ph 541-584-2249  11/14/13 

Santiam Rebekah Lodge No 166, meets 1st Wednesday - business meeting at 7pm, 
second meeting a social meeting - the date is flexible. NG Carmen Barnhardt, 35960 N. 
Santiam, Gates, OR 97346. Ph 503-897-2675. Sec Roxane Emerson, 129 Louisa St., 
Gates, OR 97346. Ph 503-897-3254. 

Integrity Rebekah Lodge No 175, 209 North Main, Milton-Freewater, OR 97862, 
meets 2nd & 4th Tuesday at 1:30 pm except July & August. NG Kathy Williams, 53752 
Appleton Road # 40, Milton-Freewater, OR 97862 Ph 541-429-3053. email: an-
tykathy586@gmail.com. Sec Donna Stewart, 421 Willow St, Milton-Freewater, OR 
97862. Phone 541-938-0346.    4/1/13 

Bertha Rebekah Lodge No 188, 5th & Pine Masonic Lodge Hall, Canyonville, OR. 
meets 2nd & 4th Mondays at 7:30 pm or after the IOOF meeting. Exept July and August. 
NG Jacky McChesney, PO Box 236, Dillard, OR 97432. Phone 541-680-2980.  Sec 
Lauretta McChesney, PO Box 236, Dillard, OR 97432.  Ph 541-580-2407. 

Sandy Rebekah Lodge No 193, 17459 Bruns Ave, Sandy, OR 97055, meets 4th Mon-
day at 7pm except in July & August. NG Carolyn Parker, PO Box 3592, Gresham, OR 
97030 Ph 503-512-8819. Sec Helen Swails, PO Box 37, Sandy OR 97055.  Ph 503-668-
4068      8/27/13 

Redmond Rebekah Lodge No 204, 639 NW Kingwood, Redmond, OR 97756. send 
mail to PO Box 301, Redmond, OR 97756. Meets 1st & 3rd Tuesday at 1pm except 
December & January. NG Teddie Schmidt, 709 SW Belmont, Madras, OR 97741. Ph 541
-279-9084. Sec Nancy Carter, PO Box 301, Redmond, OR  97756 Ph 541-923-3516. 
Lodge email: Charlieandnancy@msn.com   11/12/13 
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Eta Theta Rho No 94, Lorane, OR  meets every Thursday at 7:00 pm. 

Welcome Rebekah Lodge No 211, George Millican Memorial Hall, 39259 Camp 
Creek Road, Walterville, OR 97489, meets 1st & 3rd Thursday at 1pm except July & 
August. NG Shirley Gray, 4631 Royl Ave Eugene, OR 97402. Ph 541-689-6902. Sec 
Helen Winnop, PO Box 556, Walterville, OR 97489. Ph 541-747-9728. 

Rainbow Rebekah Lodge No 212, 22550 SW Washington St, Sherwood, OR 97140, 
meets 2nd Thursday, business & 4th Thursday, social both at 1:30 pm except July & 
August. NG Denise Nikolai, PO Box 1461, Sherwood, OR 97140 Ph 503-625-0671. Sec 
Polly Blankenbaker, PO Box 1384, Sherwood, OR 97140. Ph 503-625-6435  email: 
PBlankenba@aol.com                7/18/13 

Ramona Rebekah Lodge No 222,  710 12th Avenue Seaside, OR 97138, meets 1st & 
3rd Wednesday at 1pm except July & August. NG Robert Jacobson, 35021 Hwy. 105, 
Astoria, OR 97103. Ph 503-325-1664. Sec Nancy Jacobson, 35021 Hwy 101Bus, As-
toria, OR 97103 Ph 503-325-1664 

Juniper Rebekah Lodge No 229, 16 SE "D" Street, Madras, OR 97741, meets 1st & 
3rd Tuesday at 7pm except July & August. NG Teddie Schmidt, 709 SW Belmont, Ma-
dras, OR  97741. Phone 541-279-9084. Sec Dorothy J Burgess, PO Box 796, Madras, 
OR 97741-0110. Ph 541-475-6918, Cell 541- 777-9623 Send mail to lodge address  
               11/12/13 

Three Rivers Rebekah Lodge No 240, 485 Greenwood Avenue, Reedsport, OR 
97467, meets 2nd Thursday at 7:00 pm 4th Thursday 3:00 pm. NG Teresa Cline, 1011 
Heather Ct, Reedsport, OR  97467. Ph 541-271-4689. Sec E. Lorraine Potter, PO Box 
135, Gardiner, OR 97441.  Ph 541-271-2861              5/20/13 

Aloha  Rebekah Lodge No 253, Aloha, OR, meets 2nd & 4th Tuesday at 7pm at Aloha 
Church of God, 18380 S.W. Kinnaman Road N.G. Denice Meeuwsen, 44978 Hartwick 
Rd, Banks, OR  97106 Ph 503-324-7615. Sec Estella Virgin, 9696 SW Taylor St, Port-
land, OR 97225. Phone 503-292-3988.            4/1/14 

Seafoam Rebekah Lodge No 250, 1350 SE Oar Street, Lincoln City, OR 97267, 
meets 2nd & 4th Monday, 5:30 pm except July & August. NG Kenneth Hunt, 6760 
Gladys, Otter Rock, OR 97369. Ph 541-270-4583. Sec Babe Bogeart, PO Box 359, 
Lincoln City, OR 97367.  Ph 541-994-3350. Lodge address PO Box 1223, Lincoln City, 
OR 97367 

Lorane Rebekah Lodge No 252, 80284 Old Larane Road, Lorane, OR 97451. Mailing 
address PO Box 1008, Lorane, OR 97451. Meets 1st & 3rd Monday at 7:00 pm except 
July & August. NG Tara Wigle, 84692 Battle  Creek Rd, Eugene, OR 97402. Phone 541-
935-5245. Sec Mary Houle, 27997 CG Lorane Rd, Cottage Grove, OR 97424. Phone 541
-942-9341. email: LemaHoule@yahoo.com 

Wimawhala Encampment No 6, 1233  Charnelton Street, Eugene, OR 97401, meets 
1st Friday at 7:00 pm except July & August. CP Beth Martinson, 822 S 71st Street, 
Springfield, OR  97478. Ph 541-747-7563.  Scribe Vangy Smith Provins, PO Box 445, 
Veneta, OR  97487.  Ph 541-517-5195. Lodge email: vsmith3237@aol.com          2/27/14 

Golden Rule Encampment No 28, 10282 SE Main Street, Milwaukie, OR  97222, 
meets 3rd Thursday at 7:30 pm CP Lisa Corda, 31464 Raymond Creek Road, Scap-
poose, OR 97056.  Scribe Joan Scheer, 3406 NE Prescott Street, Portland, OR  97211. 
Ph 503-344-6087.  Send mail to lodge address.          7/15/13 

Willamette Encampment No 2, 1492 Brush College Road, N.W, Salem, OR 97304-
1404, meets 2nd Friday, at 7:30 pm except July & August. CP Robert Wilderson, 480 SE 
Alexander Avenue, Corvallis, OR  97333. Phone 541-754-8477 Scribe Bill Hawes, 32264 
Tangent Dr, Tangent, OR 97389. Phone 541-926-5970             7/18/13 

Heart of the Valley Encampment 26,  223 SW Second Street, Corvallis 
OR   97333.  Chief Patriarch Bill Koch, 541-757-2910.  Chief Scribe Bonnie Tom-
ski.  Encampment meets on the second Wednesday of the month at 7:00 p.m. 
                 1/23/14 

Paran Encampment No 29, 101 SE “H” Street, Grants Pass, OR, meets 1st Wednes-
day at 7:00 pm. except July & August. Scribe Lloyd Stiewig, PO Box 553, Merlin, OR  
97532. Phone 541-476-9064. 

     Lodge cards are put in the OPOF twice a year.   

     PLEASE if there is no date at the end of your lodge 

card or the date is before 6/2014 give us an up-date. 

Send to, email, drop off or call:  Grand Lodge of Oregon 

3202 SE Holgate Blvd, Portland, OR  97202 

mkwalter23@comcast.net  503-236-9300 

Life becomes a celebration when friends keep  

in touch, so let’s celebrate our life by keeping 

 in touch with each other.  ~  Unknown 

Coast Fork Encampment No 49, 317 Main Street, Cottage Grove, OR 97424, meets 
2nd & 4th Thursday at 7:30  pm except July & August. CP Clinton VanAntwerp, 115 E 
Chadwick Ave, Cottage Grove, OR 97424. Phone 541- 942-2805. Scribe DeRoss 
Kinkade, 78414 Halderman Rd., Cottage Grove, OR 97424. Phone 541-942-8289. 

Snowy Butte Canton No 15, Grants Pass, 101 SE “H” Street, Grants Pass, meets 
third Wednesday, at 7:00pm 

Portland Canton No. 1, 10282 SE Main Street, Milwaukie, OR 97222, meets 1st  
Thursday at 7:00 pm, CP Gary Hahn, 37290 NW Hahn Road, Banks, OR  97106. Ph 503
-647-2126.  email: Gary.Hahn@coachAmerica.com.  Adjutant, Shirley Mathews,  Ph 503-
522-9407. Send mail to lodge address               7/15/13 

Mt. Hood LEA No. 100, 267 S 2nd Ave, Estacada, OR 97023, meets 4th Friday at 1 
pm, pot luck at 12 Noon. CM Leona Campanella, PO Box 234, Estacada, OR 97023 Ph 
503-630-3811. Scribe, Millie Lehman, 24388 New Kirchner Rd, Oregon City, OR 97045 
Ph 503-632-3216. email: milleh@bctonline.com 

Hillsboro Encampment No 84, 267 E Main Street, Hillsboro, OR, meets 2nd Thursday 
at 7:30 pm except July & August. CP Steve Love, PO Box 1729, North Plains, Or  97133. 
Ph 503-647-5105. Scribe Gary V Hahn. PO Box 278, Hillsboro, OR 971243 Phone 503-
647-2126. Lodge phone 503-645-5332.              7/16/13 

Willamette LEA No 2, 1492 Brush College Road NW, Salem, OR 97304, meets 2nd 
Friday,   meeting at 7:30 pm except July & August. CM Joyce Lynn, 2618 Geary Street 
SE, Albany, OR  97322. Phone 541-928-7290. email: bojolynn@gmail.com. Sec Gretta 
Underwood, 3295-D Felina Ave NE, Salem, OR  97301-2187. Phone 503-589-4182 Cell 
503-551-4062. email GGrumpy4u@hotmail.com.               4/1/14 

Canyon Encampment No 79, 221 N Main, Myrtle Creek, OR, meets 3rd Thursday at 
7:30 pm except July & August. Scribe Viven T. Weaver GT, PO Box 2114, Myrtle Creek, 
OR 97457. Phone 541-863-5693.  

Coast Fork LEA No. 49, meets 2nd and 4th Thursday at 7:30 pm, CM Pat Anderson, PO 
Box 532, Elkton, OR  97436 Ph 541-584-2243. email pishapat@rconnects.com. Scribe 
Marilyn Willey, 3358 Henderer Road, Elkton, OR  97436 Ph 541-548-2231 

Wimawhala LEA No. 6, 1233 Charnelton, Eugene, OR 97401, meets 1st Friday at 7:00 
pm except July & August. CM Cassatina Barnes, 635 Gilbert St, Eugene, OR  97402. ph 
541-688-1343.. Scribe Mabel Montgomery, 1133 Olive St Apt 916, Eugene, OR 97401 
Ph 541-689-4738.                  3/3/13 

McKenzie River Encampment No. 67, 342 Main Street, Springfield, OR  97477, meets 
1st Tuesday each month at 7:00 pm except July & August. CP Beth Martinson, 822 71st 
Street, Springfield, OR  97478. Phone 541-747-7563. Scribe Vangy Smith Provins, PO 
Box 445, Veneta, OR  97487. Phone 541-517-5195. email: vsmith3237@aol.com 
                 1/23/14 

Capital LAPM No. 11, 738 5th Ave SE, Albany, OR  97322, meets 2nd Friday each 
month at 1:00 pm except July & August. Pres Lucille Nolin, 470 Milton Street, Lebanon, 
OR  97355. Ph 541-259-2741. Sec Gretta Underwood, 3295 D Felina Ave NE, Salem, 
OR  97301-2197. Ph 503-589-4182. Cell 503-551-4062. email GGrum-
py4u@Hotmail.com                  4/1/14 
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Joan Patterson   Etna Rebekah Lodge No. 49   Grants Pass 

Madaline Winfrey  Mt. Pitt Rebekah Lodge No. 167  Central Point 

Neva Cunningham  Redmond Rebekah Lodge No. 204  Redmond 

Bob G. Newgens  Mt. Jefferson Odd Fellow Lodge No. 196 Madras 

Helen Winnop   Welcome Rebekah Lodge No. 211  Walterville 

Daniel Long   Albany Odd Fellow Lodge No. 4  Albany 

Virginia Sether   Oak Rebekah Lodge No. 159   Molalla 

Janis A. Arthur   Hazel Rebekah Lodge No. 156   Odell 

     Joan Carol “Joanie” Patterson, 83, of Grants Pass died June 21st at Three Rivers Medical Center after a long 

battle with lung disease.  A graveside service was held at Eagle Point National Cemetery.  Joan was born February 

1, 1931, in Chicago to Henry and Rose Linder.  After graduating from Lakeview High School in Chicago in 1948, 

she worked as a keypunch operator at two major companies.  At the second company, Caterpillar Corp. in Joliet, 

Ill., she became skilled in wiring panels for the IBM punched card machines.  On January 29, 1954, she married 

George Patterson, who survives.  In May 1954 they moved to Tucson, Arizona, for her husband’s work and they 

raised their family there.  When two of her sons were in middle school and one in high school, she went to work as 

a clerk-secretary for a lawyer.  During that time, she began taking legal classes at the University of Arizona.  Soon 

thereafter, she was hired by the Pima County Court Administration Office in Tucson.  Two years later, she was 

hired as a legal secretary for two lawyers in a legal firm.  She served as Arizona Rebekah Assembly President 

1992-1993.  In 1997 after her husband’s retirement they settled in Grants Pass.  Joan was a member of Etna Re-

bekah Lodge No. 49 in Grants Pass. 

     Aloha Rebekah Lodge No. 253 delivered another 

batch of teddy bears to the Washington County Sher-

iff’s Dept. for the Buddy Bear program.  Members 

donate to the Teddy Bear fund during coin drill each 

meeting and bears are purchased.  Our monthly dona-

tions for the summer went to the KEX Kids Fund for 

hearing aids and eye glasses, clothing for Sleep Coun-

try’s Foster Kids program and Albertina Kerr for help-

ing kids with developmental problems. 

     Liz Adams, Denice Meeuwsen and Estella Virgin 

attended the Rebekah Assembly sessions in Canyon-

ville. 

     Pictured Estella Virgin received the Meritorious 

Service Award at the banquet.  That was one well-

kept secret. 

Estella Virgin, Grand Master Nick Trevino, 

 Liz Adams and Denice Meeuwsen 

“When you arise in the morning, think of what a precious privilege it is  

to be alive-to breathe, to think, to enjoy, to love.” ~ Marcus Aurelius 
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     The 23 Oregon delegates 

returned from the tour on July 

10, 2014 and they had a very 

successful time. For 13 days 

they toured the East Coast and 

saw a lot of great things. They 

also made many friends as they 

went. They traveled with a bus of about 50 delegates 

from Denmark, Iowa, Finland, Tennessee, West Vir-

ginia, Washington and Oregon. While they were in New 

York City, there were a total of 150 delegates there. In 

New York City, every delegate is required to give a 

speech and then the top 6 speakers give their speeches in 

front of everyone and the top two speakers are given 

scholarships. Amber Harvey from Clackamas High 

School took first place and a $1,000 scholarship. Shawn 

Lee (also from Clackamas!) placed second and won a 

$500 scholarship. Renee Kuzmenko (also from Clacka-

mas!) and Rachel Bennion from Medford were also in 

the final six. Four of this year’s six speech finalists were 

from Oregon! Oregon has now won 5 of the 6 scholar-

ships given in the last 3 years. 

     While the speeches and the scholarships are impres-

sive, what interests me more is how every delegate got 

along. The two words I have heard repeated many times 

are “Amazing!” and “Awesome!” The kids have told me 

that they had a wonderful trip and enjoyed seeing parts 

of America they may never see again. They visited his-

torical sites and enjoyed the beauty that is America. 

They have told me of their friendships that they have 

had and they have told me of the heartache they felt as 

they had to say goodbye to their new best friends when 

it was time to come home. 

     I hope all of them contact the lodges who sent them 

and thank you. They and their families have thanked me 

many times. However, I do know that things get in the 

way and their lives get busy. Sometimes they are invited 

to speak at a lodge, but getting out in the evening is dif-

ficult for them. Sometimes we forget they are only 16 

and 17 and many don’t drive yet. I hope they thank you 

directly, but if they don’t… please understand that they 

do very much appreciate the gift you have given them. 

Also… I want to thank all of the lodges and individuals 

who have supported the UNEP this year. Our Send-Off 

Dinner on June 27th was once again furnished by the 

Holgate Center and they have done such a wonderful job 

of this. During the dinner, Mt. Scott/Star No. 188 an-

nounced that it was making a pledge to match any do-

nations made that night up to $1,000. $1,063 was 

raised within an hour at the dinner from members and 

families of the delegates. Then… Mt. Scott/Star No. 

188 announced that they had also pledged another 

$1,000. This was amazing and a total surprise for me. 

If you or your lodge would like to help us keep the 

UNEP fees down for the 2015 tour, make a Donations 

of Support, payable to The Grand Lodge of Oregon 

with "UNEP Match" in the memo line so these may be 

properly accounted. This would be greatly appreci-

ated!!! 

I have already had contact from a couple of students 

who are interested in the 2015 year and our state com-

mittee is getting geared up for that. If your lodge sent a 

delegate this year, I will continue sending information 

to the contact person. If your lodge did not participate 

this year, but want to for 2015, please have a member 

contact me by the middle of September. I really need 

to have a contact with email access, since I tend to 

send out a lot of material. We don’t know the exact 

deadlines or costs for the 2015 tour, so please contact 

me so I can get the info to you. The essay topic this 

year is "Of the places and landmarks that the 

UNEP tour will visit, which one are you most ex-

cited to see? Explain why." Interested students need 

to write a 500 word minimum essay on this topic. 

Most areas or lodges who send students require the 

students to also give a speech or do something like an 

interview.  More information about the 2014 tour and 

the 2015 competition can be found at our website at:  

http://oregonunp.tripod.com/ 

 

Trey Anderson State UNEP Director 

sandtrey@yahoo.com  

(503)949-9144 

We may not have told you lately,  

but hope you know it's true,  

that every day we're grateful for  

a volunteer like you!  ~ Unknown 

 

Thank You Trey for all of your  

Hard work with the United NationsPilgrimage  

mailto:sandtrey@yahoo.com


OREGON PACIFIC ODD FELLOW AUGUST 2014  

14 

This may make us have to slow down but it is great that 

they feel safe enough to run around the park and have a 

great time.  This is what being a park for the Odd Fellow 

and Rebekah families is all about.  Again if you can slip 

away for even a day or two we would love to see you come 

down and visit.  I miss getting up in the park and visiting 

with you and hopefully we will have another park host soon 

so I can free up some more time to be up there.  If you have 

ideas or suggestions please stop  by and talk, I am open  to 

comments and want the park to be enjoyed by all.  See you 

soon! 

Mary and Park Staff 

Pictured below on the left with Grand Master Ron are the winners 

of the parade.  1st Place Jacob and Annie, 2nd Place Anthony, 3rd 

Place Brooke and 4th Place Taylor. 

Hello to all,  

     We are having a busy summer.  Fourth of July was a 

blast.  Thank you all for coming down to breakfast and 

helping with the fundraiser.  The parade was great and I 

can’t resist sharing a few pictures.  Taco night and the 

band were both a success according to member com-

ments.  At our lodge meeting our own RON FARMER 

was presented the Meritorious “Let’s Make a Differ-

ence” Medallion by Grand Master Ron Kunze.  It was 

wonderful to see him recognized for all that he does for 

others all the time.   

     We had an All Degree Day Saturday July 19th and 

Heceta served a light breakfast and lunch to those who 

took the degrees and those who helped out. 

     Please remember to call 72 hours BEFORE your 

check in date to make changes or to cancel.  It really 

slows down the check in process to make changes 

when you arrive.  If there is a last minute problem still 

call.  Our weekends are busy and I hate to turn away 

members because the park is booked and then campers 

do a no-call-no-show.  If you do not show up for your 

reservation and do not call it is in the guideline book 

that you may not be able to make reservations for a 

year.  If you are running late and will not make it till 

the next day just call and we will adjust the reservation 

for you.   

     We are looking forward to the rest of the summer 

but please remember that the outside world is not like 

the Odd Fellows, and we are surrounded by woods.  

We have had some items stolen so please lock up your 

gas at night.  We are looking forward to Labor Day and 

will be emailing a schedule of events to all that we 

have an address for. 

    It has been a really nice summer and the members 

have been very respectful of the park and each other.  I 

want to say thank you to all.  We have many new fami-

lies and with the addition of the new sites and the new 

families we see a lot of small campers.  Be aware at all 

times as they dart in and out and are everywhere.   

Officer Breakfast Crew:  

Patty Fries, Lloyd Fries, 

GM Ron kunze,   

Patti Winklebleck,  

RAP Shirley Mathews, 

Dan Mathews,  

Sheryl Rohde,  

Mike Guerreiro 
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Aug. 2……..Dept. Commander Reception..Milwaukie 

Aug. 5…….,Barnum No. 7..7:00 pm..Corvallis..Conf. 

Aug. 11……Ocean No. 254..7:00 pm..Lincoln City 

Aug. 12……Peninsula No. 128..8:00 pm..Portland 

Aug. 16-23...Sovereign Grand Lodge..Victoria, BC 

Aug. 29-9/1..GE/GLEA Campout..Jesse T. Jones 

Sept. 2……..Jacksonville No. 10..7:00 pm..Jacksonville 

Sept. 3……..Albany No. 4..7:30 pm..Albany..Conf. 

Sept. 8……..Bend No. 218..5:00 pm..Bend 

Sept. 9……..Mt. Jefferson No. 196..7:00 pm..Madras 

Sept. 10……Columbia No. 5..8:00 pm..The Dalles 

Sept. 11……Freewater No. 202..3:00 pm.. 

         Milton Freewater 

     Victoria Riback of Redmond, Oregon received the 

Glen Coursey Agricultural Scholarship from The 

Educational Foundation in the amount of $3,000.00. 

     Brittany Hargrove of Cove, Oregon received the 

Flora Sheets Academic Excellence Scholarship from 

The Educational Foundation in the amount of 

$5,000.00. 

Continued from Page 2, Grand Master: It was heart-

warming for myself as Grand Master to present such a 

honorable recognition to Ron. He is a true Odd Fellow 

and goes out of his way to assist when needed with any-

thing you ask him to do. Thank You Ron Farmer. This 

Lodge is growing and we have Lisa and Gordon Corda 

to thank for building them up in membership and assist-

ing them in the degrees. 

     We had a great turn out for the Grand Master and 

Rebekah Assembly President’s fundraiser for the Jesse 

T. Jones Park.  Many pancakes and eggs were cooked 

and served. Thank you Sheryl Rohde, Shirley & Dan 

Mathews and Patty & Lloyd Fries for assisting in this 

endeavor. I think we pulled in 600.00 for park repairs. 

Thank you to all who came and supported this fundrais-

ing. 

     It is with sadness I report to you all that Baker City 

Lodge No. 25 is packed and ready for moving.  As most 

of you know the Charter was surrendered to me during 

the first part of June.  Myself, Lloyd & Patty Fries, 

Gary & Bette Hahn traveled there and began this task 

and it took several days to finish. We are now waiting 

for a moving crew and will go back and finish moving 

the items to our Grand Lodge Office. The Lodge build-

ing is being appraised and is soon going to be put up for 

sale.  In saying this I would like all Lodges to take a 

look at yourselves and more especially your member-

ship and ask yourselves one question, Where will we 

be in 5 years if we do not get a handle on member-

ship? This problem needs to be addressed by all of us. I 

don't have all the answers to tell you what to do but I do 

see a strong need to plan for our future.  Please don't 

wait until you are down to a few members, consolidate 

if you need in order to survive. One Lodge existing is 

better than two Lodges gone. Our state wide degree 

team is willing and ready to come to your location and 

confer the four degrees. All we need is for you to get 

the new candidates and we will come.  Remember we 

reflect our tomorrow by what we do today. If we do 

nothing we get nothing in return. I remember my initia-

tion many moons ago at Peninsula Lodge No. 128 and 

one important memory I have was told to me and the 

rest of the new members by PGM Clause Scheer. He 

said our membership is like a bank, and the more we 

put into this bank the more we will get back later in the 

future. When we apply this to Odd Fellowship we the 

members are the bank and if we contribute by deposit-

ing our time in Lodge and Lodge activities then you 

will see a growth and you will prosper. This is why I 

have asked all Lodges for a one on one individual meet-

ing as opposed to a joint meeting. This way I can see 

where you can improve and also see if you need help. If 

the date I have asked for is not good then I only have to 

wonder why and then ask myself what can I do to help? 

Sure some of you travel in the summer but some are 

telling me there are not enough members for a quorum. 

You are the Lodges we need to help. You get those new 

candidates and we will come. 

     The next time I write will be when school starts up, 

so please enjoy the rest of summer and remember your 

hand should all ways be open and ready to help a 

Brother or Sister. If I can assist you please let me know 

and I will do my best to help. Thank You and God 

speed to All. 

  

Ronald Kunze, Grand Master 
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